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DATE:   October 11, 2023 
TO:   Business Committee 
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SUBJECT:  Enrolment Update  
  
 
Background: 
 
In February of each year the District must estimate the coming school year’s anticipated enrolment. 
Estimates must be calculated for students in regular K-12 programing, distributed learning, alternative 
programs, as well as many additional categories such as students with unique needs, those who require 
language support, indigenous ancestry, and others. Final figures are submitted to the Ministry of Education 
and Child Care and are used to calculate our preliminary annual Operating Grant.   
 
Each September, the Ministry collects the District’s actual student enrolment, through the 1701 Student 
Data Collection process, which captures a snapshot of student headcount and funded FTE at September 
29th.  
 
Differences between the estimates provided to Ministry in February and actual student enrolments at 
September 29th are assessed, and funding levels are adjusted if there are shifts and changes to any of the 
applicable categories. 
 
With the 1701 Student Data Collection process now complete and submitted to the Ministry of Education 
and Child Care we are providing the Board with a preliminary estimate of the changes as compared to our 
original projections. Where there are funding differentials, the Ministry will be assessing the impact to all 
districts between now and mid-December and will announce adjusted Operating Grant amounts just prior 
to Winter Break.   
 
The following information provides the Board with the change in student full time equivalent (FTE) 
enrolment which is what our funding is based on and correlates to the level of educational delivery being 
provided to students based on their grade level and course selections. It also provides the overall change in 
student headcount, which indicates the total population registered in our District, excluding International 
Student Education and the students we serve at NDSS from SD93. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Information Sheet:  Enrolment Update         Page 2 
 
 
Summary of Student Headcount Changes (Ministry Funded): 
 

• As compared to September 2022 the District has increased by 296 students (headcount)  
• As compared to our projected student enrolment estimates which were the basis for preliminary 

staffing levels, we see an increase of 331 additional students (again headcount). 
 

 
 
 
Note that the headcount is useful to understand how many students we may have registered in a school at 
a given time. However, it is important to note that many students are cross enrolled (e.g., at Wellington 
and enrolled in an ICE course) which means that although they are registered at one of our secondary 
schools, they may not be taking courses in one of the two semesters, or they may be taking course 
throughout the year at each location. Therefore, FTE is better barometer of the District’s enrolment. 
 
 
 
Summary of Student FTE Changes (Ministry Funded): 
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• As compared to September 2022 the district is up by 133 FTE 
• We exceeded our budgeted projections by 96 FTE 
• Significant increase from projection in elementary 
• Concerning enrolment in our kindergarten cohort 
• Significant increase in designations  

 
 

 
 
 
From a funding perspective, the chart below shows the change in full time equivalent (FTE) student 
participation in district programming between our preliminary projections which supported our 2023/24 
Annual Budget, and actual student enrolment on September 29, 2023, which will support and be presented 
in our 2023/24 Amended Annual Budget. 
 
 
 
The overall financial impact to our Operating Grant related to the increase (from budget) of 96 FTE is 
presented below.  
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As previously noted, Ministry will confirm our 1701 Student Data Collection figures and update our 
associated funding levels via our recalculated Operating Grant in December. At which time they will also 
confirm our funding levels in the “Other Funding Categories” and advise if there are any changes in the per 
student rates, both of which may alter the amount estimated below. 
 

 
 
As previously reported as the District receives additional students supports flow automatically to support 
students. In addition, during the current year the District has pre-loaded funding to support students under 
the Unique Student Supplement Categories. This means that additional funds associated with additional 
designations does not mean a one-to-one additional allocation to support students as funding has already 
been provided.  
 
 
The enrolment update also contains some concerning areas. For instance, our grade 12 FTE is down. It is 
likely that more of our grade 12s than we projected are taking ICE courses along with their bricks and 
mortar enrolment which is fine but does have financial impacts on the secondary schools they attend. 
Further, our extremely soft kindergarten numbers are concerning. Generally, the District expected a 
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softening as local families have less children. However, we also anticipated this demographic dynamic to be 
offset by immigration which appears to have been the driver of growth in other grade levels. 
 
Conclusion 
 
The enrolment update is excellent news for the District. The additional revenue will offset the staffing costs 
in place to support the enrolment growth as well as the increased number of students with special needs. 
As well, as the Annual Budget is based on estimated costs well in advance of actual costs, there are a 
number of areas which will require additional resource allocations due to inflationary pressures such as 
utilities, benefits, and supplies, and due to contractual obligations, such as teacher salary increments. 
 
Overall, our District is in a “sweet spot” for enrolment growth. The growth is sufficient enough to support 
inflationary impacts while not being too excessive that space (with a few exceptions) is a critical point. 
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